THIS IS AN DECISION PAPER

TO:

Hardin County Board Of Education Members

FROM:

Dr. Richard Hughes, Superintendent

DATE:

February 16, 2006

SUBJECT:
Recommendation for an Architect for the design of five planned projects.

Proposals from eleven Architectural firms were received February 7, 2006 for the design of five planned projects. All firms have a good reputation and most have performed services for Hardin County Schools in the past. All firms have the capacity to perform design work proposed for Hardin County. Some have proposed to do only one or some of the projects listed. All have provided a proposal that meets our advertisement.  All of the firms have extensive school construction experience and list school projects in this area as examples of their work. Some of the firms would not have the capacity to do all of the projects at once.

While all the firms will base their fee on the state fee schedule, some are willing to negotiate the fee based on that schedule. While some are willing to negotiate a fee, Peck Flannery Gream Warren has quoted a fee below the state fee schedule and an even lower rate if they are awarded multiple projects. Larry Gream has provided services for many of our projects including Creekside Elementary. There have been almost no net change orders at Creekside which allowed us to do some extra things to improve the learning environment and still have about half a million dollars left for the next project. Larry Gream has met on a weekly basis with our staff at the Creekside site throughout the project. This has contributed to the success of the project. Knowing our past procedures, Larry Gream has listed on-site inspectors for Board approval. As president of the firm, he has also committed his Paducah staff as well as his Elizabethtown office staff to start all the projects immediately. Larry Gream would be the project architect for the new middle school while his partner and senior architect from the Paducah office would be the lead on the new elementary school. With the completion of the excellent Creekside project and his continuing commitment to Hardin County Schools, I believe Larry Gream’s firm should be awarded the five planned construction projects.

Recommendation:

Based on the extensive experience with Hardin County Schools, availability from an office in Elizabethtown, the reduction in fees, and commitment to the projects, I recommend that the Board select the firm of Peck Flanney Gream Warren for the design of a new elementary school, a new middle school, renovation of NHHS, renovation of the Radcliff Middle School building for elementary use, and the addition of a ninth grade center onto JHHS, all to begin as funds allow.

Motion:

I move that the Hardin County Board of Education select the firm of Peck Flannery Gream Warren for the design of a new elementary school, a new middle school, renovation of North Hardin High School, renovation of the Radcliff Middle School building for elementary use, and the addition of a ninth grade center onto John Hardin High School, all to begin as funds allow.

